Pfc. Robert E. Allen, Co. E, Barracks 9, 3305th S.U., A.S.T.P., University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia 4, Pa.

Dear Bobby:

I have written to the Hotel Muchlebach for a reservation on the night of April 26 for you and Jean. However, I was not sure of my request so I am dropping a note to you to see whether you want a single room with twin beds, or a single room with a double bed, or a suite of two rooms with bath. We will have the reservation of a single room with a double bed - that is sure, but if you want anything different, let me know and we can change it.

I would like to write you a longer letter this morning but must rush down to the city hall for a film and get it back to my class. I do promise, however, in the next few days to get to this matter that I have wanted to attend to for quite a while, and that is to write you a newsy letter regarding the department and all the happenings of the school.

But our budget conference is on Friday, and I have not written the Jayhawk Rebounds, so until I get those things out of the way, - at least some of them cleared up, I will postpone further correspondence for the present.

Affectionately, Your Dad

Director of Physical Education, Versity Basketball Coach.